
The MINUTES of the meeting of the DELAWARE TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL UTILITIES AUTHORITY held on
June 01, 2023 in the township Municipa l Building a t 7:30PM.

“Adequa te notice of this meeting has been provided, indica ting the time and place of the meeting and
the proposed agenda , which notice was pos ted, made ava ilable to newspapers , and filed with the Clerk
of the Township of Delaware in accordance with Section 3(d) of Chapte r 231 of the Public Laws of 1975.

Members present:
Cha irman Dwain Floyd PRESENT
Vice cha irman Mario Russo PRESENT
Treasure r Mario Russo PRESENT
Executive Secre ta ry Anthony Abbatie llo PRESENT
Member Michae l Mills PRESENT
Member Rosolino Ferrante ABSENT
Firs t Alte rna te Tim Soltis ABSENT
Second Alte rna te Joe Vocke ABSENT
Adminis tra tor Dianne Rankin PRESENT

Chairman Floyd led the group in the Pledge of from Allegiance .

MR. ABBATIELLO MOVED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE MAY 04, 2023 MEETING. Mr. Mills
seconded the motion. The minutes were approved unanimous ly.
The Board reviewed the report from Mr. Mazzullo about plant opera tions . He noted both facilitie s were
in compliance and opera ting normally. The sand beds need cleaning and they will clean them. Two (2)
mercuoid switches need to be replaced a t the well plant. He asked tha t his name be placed on the USA
Bluebook account so he can purchase these parts directly on the account and the DTMUA will not be
billed a 15% surcharge if they are ordered through NSU. His report noted tha t the copper and lead
tes ting would begin on Tuesday.

Chairman Floyd told the Board tha t it was necessa ry to ca ll Richard Yard and NSU (Jens Reide l) to loca te
a broken shut off va lve on a property on Higgins Farm Road. They worked on loca ting it over a period of
3 days . Fina lly NSU came out to the house with the shut-off va lve plans to loca te it. It was not loca ted in
a spot tha t could be eas ily found. Richard Yard will fix the broken va lve .

The Delaware Township Road Department reques ted we provide wate r to wate r newly planted trees on
Lower Creek Road during the dry summer months . MR. MILLS MOVED TO ALLOW THE ROAD
DEPARTMENT TO DRAW WATER AT NO CHARGE FOR TREES ON LOWER CREEK ROAD. Mr. Russo
seconded the motion. The motion was approved.

Suburban Engineering notified the DTMUA tha t the ir es timate for proceeding through the grant process
will be around $10,000. They will have us lis ted in the Sta te by June 30 so we may begin formal
applica tion afte r tha t. MR. ABBATIELLO MOVED TO APPROVE THE ESTIMATE OF $10,000 FOR



ENGINEERING COSTS RELATED TO OUR APPLICATION FOR STATE GRANTS. Mr.Russo seconded the
motion. The motion was approved.

The Board decided to obta in CD’s and open a money marke t account a t the PNC Bank with the money in
our checking account. Mr. Russo and Mrs . Rankin will mee t with the bank to es tablish these accounts .
Mrs . Rankin told the Board tha t a Tracfone will cos t a round $100 and she would obta in a DTMUA
number for the exclus ive use of the DTMUA. MR. RUSSO MOVED TO APPROVE THE COST FOR A
TRACFONE UP TO $150. Mr. Mills seconded the motion. The motion was approved.

Chairman Floyd recommended improvements a t the sewer plant to he lp with the maintenance . He
recommended tha t a s tone wall be cons tructed near the s tream and tha t trees in the s tream be
removed because wate r is be ing diverted and making opera tions more encumbered. He sa id he
discussed this with Jens Reide l a t NSU and he will ta lk to the ne ighbors and John Martin about removing
the trees .

MR. RUSSO MOVED TO APPROVE THE BILL LIST FOR $19787.46. Mr. Mills seconded the motion. The
motion was approved.

At 8:45PMMR. RUSSO MOVED TO ADJOURN THE MEETING. Mr. Mills seconded the motion. The
meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Dianne Rankin


